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September 10, 2009
ISSUE PAPER

TO:  Chairman and Members, Heritage Advisory Committee

FROM:  Rick McCready, Planner
RE:  96-98 Charlotte Street, Sydney- possible future demolition
Earlier this summer a building located at 96-98 Charlotte Street was badly damaged by fire.  One person died in the blaze, which apparently started in the kitchen of one of the five rental units in the structure. CBRM Fire Services staff  have inspected the building and have produced a report on the damage (attached).  Staff  have expressed the opinion that the building should be demolished on the basis that it is unsafe and may be hazardous to the public, although there is agreement at the present time that the building is secure and immediate risk is minimal.

The building is located within the North End Heritage Conservation District.  Any request for a demolition permit would normally require Council approval pursuant to the policies and regulations of the North End Heritage Conservation District Plan and Bylaw. However, it is possible that demolition could take place without such approval if the building posed an immediate risk to public safety; a legal opinion on this matter would be required.
There is evidence that at least part of the building dates back to the 1700s.  As a result, the building may be one of the oldest in Sydney.  The Old Sydney Society has written to staff (see attached correspondence) indicating that the building has considerable heritage value.  The Society is in the process of securing funding to carry out an evaluation of the building by a structural engineer, as well as a separate evaluation of its heritage value. It is expected that these reports will be completed within the next five to six weeks.  Once the reports are complete, a more informed discussion of the potential of this building for reconstruction and adaptive re-use can take place.

The Old Sydney Society has indicated to the owner, a resident of Vancouver, that the Society is interested in acquiring the property so that restoration of the building can be undertaken.

Recommendation

I would recommend that the Heritage Advisory Committee support the Old Sydney Society’s efforts to carry out a structural evaluation of 96-98 Charlotte Street, as well as a separate investigation of its heritage value. I would also recommend that the Heritage Advisory Committee support the delay of any decision regarding demolition of this structure until the reports are done and there has been an opportunity to review the information, presumably by the end of October.

Yours very truly,

Rick McCready, MCIP, MURP

Planner/Heritage Officer
Attachments;

Photograph of building prior to fire

Correspondence from Old Sydney Society dated August 26, 2009
Report from CBRM Building Official dated July 7, 2009
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